Minutes for CEPP Meeting February 23, 2009

In attendance: Dan Nathan (Chair), Terry Diggory, Rik Scarce, Claire Solomon ’10, Susan Kress, Rochelle Calhoun, Bob Turner, Erica Bastress-Dukehart

I. Minutes for December 16 were discussed. The minutes were approved with revisions. 

II. Discussion ensued regarding balancing teaching and scholarship, course releases, and a rise in caps on FYE Scribner Seminars in a time of economic uncertainty. The committee also discussed faculty concerns regarding teaching Scribner Seminars.

III. Erica Bastress-Dukehart was confirmed as the chair of CEPP for the 2009-2010 academic year.

IV. The committee discussed the Assessment Steering Committee’s Student Learning Goals. Sarah Goodwin would like to have two assessment workshops in May, one to discuss the College’s five-year assessment plan, the other as yet to be determined. Sarah has indicated that she needs CEPP’s support for the workshops and for faculty involvement.

V. CEPP is planning an open forum to discuss the interim report from the Center Study Group, the Grade Appeal Policy proposal, and the Assessment Steering Committee’s Student Learning Goals. Dan will contact Sarah Goodwin and others to find a date before the end of the semester. 

VI. The committee discussed the final steps in the UWW process before the Friday faculty meeting. It was noted that the information meetings—the Faculty-only one was on February 13, and the IPPC sponsored open meeting was on February 17—were not well attended and thus few faculty have heard CEPP’s presentation. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:05 A.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

Erica Bastress-Dukehart

